Town Council Meeting Monday, March 9, 2015 6:00 P.M. Town Hall

Edinburgh Town Council met in a regular session on Monday, March 9, 2015 at 6:00 P.M. at the Town Hall, 107 South Holland Street, Edinburgh, Indiana.

President Hoffman called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

President Hoffman thanked everyone for coming.

Members answering roll call were: Councilman Jack Shepherd, Councilman Jeff Simpson, Vice President Kami Ervin and President Ron Hoffman. Councilwoman Dawn Graham was absent. Also present were Town Attorney Dustin Huddleston and Clerk Treasurer Scott Finley.

President Hoffman said next on the agenda were the minutes of the council meeting of February 23, 2015. Councilwoman Ervin made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Councilman Shepherd seconded. Unanimous.

President Hoffman said claims were next on the agenda and handed it over to Clerk Treasurer Scott Finley. Mr. Finley said everyone should have received a copy of the normal claim docket in their council packets. The total of the docket was \$114,761.40. He said he had signed off on all the claims in that docket and handed them over to the council for approval. Councilman Simpson made a motion to approve the claims as submitted. Councilwoman Ervin seconded. Unanimous.

## **Departmental Comments**

Town Manager John Drybread said Parks Director Daniel Teter couldn't attend the meeting but wanted to let the council know he had started interviews for seasonal help at the Park and Pool. Mr. Drybread also said now that the weather is starting to get better the street department will be out working on the streets doing some crack sealing and fixing any potholes.

Police Chief David Mann said the department is progressing with the anti-opiate program and they hope to have it in place in a couple of weeks. The department will carry the antidotes for opiate misuse. He also said there will be an opening within the department that they will be trying to fill over the coming months.

## **Public Comments**

Dale Bramhall said he believed the police department needed to start ticketing people for parking their cars facing the wrong directions on the sides of the roads. He said by law they are to be parked facing the correct direction.

He also said the power boxes for R.V. hookups at Irwin Park have already been approved to be moved up to 50 amp and they have not been moved from 30 amp yet.

President Hoffman said Mr. Drybread would speak to those departments about those issues.

Being no further business or comments, Councilman Simpson made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilwoman Ervin seconded. Unanimous.

EDINBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

Ron Hoffman, President

Kami Ervin, Vice President

Wan M. Grala Dawn Graham

Jack Shepherd

Jefffey A. Simpson

ATTEST:

Scott Finley, Clerk-Treasurer